
Here are the Industry's recommendations for milestone dates associated with IEEE 1547-2018 adoption 
after reflecting on what both EPRI and the JU SIWG presented: 

• Industry supports a January 1st, 2022 requirement data in which all future interconnection 
applications must be submitted with UL1741.SB inverters for solar projects.  This deadline 
would only be relevant if NYISO sets their requirements for bulk-system support functions well 
before said deadline as the adoption of (SB) is most relevant to bulk system support.   

• The Industry recommends that the JU accelerates the adoption and utilization of their Phase 1 
smart-inverter functions as all of the requested capabilities are currently tested and verified 
under UL1741.SA.  There does not seem to be a clear barrier to the utilization of these 
autonomous functions besides what developers see as an arbitrary Q2.2020 assignment by the 
SIWG.   

Please let me know if you have any questions about these recommendations.  
Best, 
Shay Banton 
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